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Pillsbury, Clare (CI-StPaul)

From: Swanson, Christopher (CI-StPaul)
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 12:09 PM
To: Pillsbury, Clare (CI-StPaul)
Subject: Remove Q3 2020 assessment- 507 Montrose Lane

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

Hi Clare, 
 
Can you pull a LH file together for 507 Montrose Lane? We are going to recommend deletion of the pending Q3 2020 
assessment of $77.36 as a courtesy. It seems like the resident tried to set this property up as vacant, but there was some 
miscommunication, and this vacancy wasn’t entered.  
 
Issue Summary: 
 
The resident ( Charles Hathaway- hathaway@iphouse.com, 612-486-2494) stated that because of a COVID-related 
relocation, their house at 507 Montrose Lane has been vacant since mid-March. He stated Aspen has not picked up any 
garbage since that time. Mr. Hathaway believes he sent in a UDRF, he remember filling out the form, but Aspen (and the 
City) was unable to find any records of a vacancy. Mr. Hathaway said he sent in another UDRF after he received another 
bill. I reached out to Aspen on this matter. Aspen still didn’t have any record of a vacancy during this period. 
 
Mr. Hathaway doesn’t believe that its fair or reasonable to that anyone should have to pay for a service they weren’t 
receiving. Mr. Hathaway has provided me a copy of the water bill (included below) during that time and there is minimal 
usage.  
 
I told him we would remove the Q3 2020 charge, but his Q2 2020 payment would not be refunded. He believed this was 
a fair outcome. I do not believe we need to follow up with him. 
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